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“est. 1871” 

 

BAPTISM  
 

Scheduled every Sunday at 
1:15pm. Baptism preparation class 

is required. Call 636-240-3721  
ext 235 to register. 

 
CHRISTIAN MARRIAGE 

 

Those preparing for marriage 
should contact the parish office six 
months in advance. One party 
must be a registered member of 
Assumption and living an active, 
practicing Catholic life. Contact 
Angie at the Parish Office, xt 235. 

 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

 

Please call the Parish Office 
636-240-3721 

RITE of CHRISTIAN  
 INITIATION of ADULTS 

 

(RCIA) Process through which 
adults are initiated into the 
Catholic Church by Baptism or 
Profession of Faith.  For more 
information, call Missy Lowrey 
314-630-3983. 

FUNERALS 
 

Please call the Parish Office 
636-240-3721 

CONFIRMATION 
 

Preparation begins in  
September for all stu-
dents who are entering 
8th grade.  Please con-
tact Ann Marie Quan at  
636-240-1020 for more 
information.   

FIRST COMMUNION 
 

Preparation begins in  
September for all stu-
dents who are entering 
2nd grade.  Please con-
tact Ann Marie Quan at 
636-240-1020.   

 

RITE of CONFESSION 

 

Weekdays 7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Saturdays 4:00 - 4:45pm Church 
Or by appointment 

                             Sacraments and Parish Information  

  

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

 
 
 
 

May you find Christ here . . . May you bring Christ to the world  



March 13, 2022 Welcome 
Hello, 

As we get into Lent one of the things that can often be a 
question is how we are approaching it, should we do something or 
give up something?  Sometimes the same action can be described either way –  

You shall not lie – Always say the truth – but even in this we realize the 
positive might be asking just a little more of us.   I think we need to be aware of 
that in this Lenten Season.  

Consider what you are doing in both ways.  Maybe you keep the promise of 
not eating candy or some other snack.  In addition, you might decide to try and eat 
something you really don’t want to but you’ve heard might be good for you, and so 
you will at least give it a try.  Or, perhaps you are determined to not say anything 
bad about someone who really gets on your nerves regularly, maybe try to also say 
something nice. 

A challenge here is that we are always called to avoid evil and so hopefully 
we work at that diligently.  We know there are so many needs and causes out there 
that we can’t do every good, so we can lose focus about doing any.  We need to 
realize that it isn’t just a bonus to do good, it is necessary. 

We look at the lists of the 10 Commandments and most of the laws on 
how to live in Exodus, Leviticus, or Numbers, and we realize the vast majority 
seem negative, about the things we shouldn’t do or punishments if we do certain 
things.  We need to observe those to avoid sin.  At the same time, God doesn’t 
want us to spend our lives just avoiding sin.  We realize Jesus gave us the two  

commandments, love God and love your neighbor (also in a form in the 
OT, Lev 19:18)  When Jesus talks to the man who asks what they should do and 
they are following all the commandments, He says give up all, then follow me (MT 
19:16-22).  When He separates the sheep from the goats, (MT 25:31-46) the one set            
being condemned hasn’t done anything wrong, but they haven’t helped anyone   
either, so they haven’t shown love. 

As we go through Lent we often think about overcoming a bad habit,    
getting rid of a vice, focusing on sin.  But it can also be an opportunity to develop a 
good habit, a virtue, to consider love.  This Lent consider how we can not only 
avoid evil, but also do good. 

Peace, 

   Fr. Nick 
 
 
Thank you for all who have already filled out the Disciple Makers In-
dex (DMI) Survey, we have 221 parishioners who have filled them out 
online already and the archdiocese has over 25,000 that have already 
filled them out.  To take the DMI Survey now follow this 
link: https://portal.catholicleaders.org/dmi/survey/y15y83  
or pick up a paper copy by the bulletins. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

403 N. Main St. O’Fallon, 
MO 63366 
www.assumptionbvm.org 
 
  

Assumption Staff 
636.240.3721   Ext: 

 
 

Pastor 
242 Rev. Nick Kastenholz 
nicholaskastenholz@archstl.org 
 

 

Senior Associate Pastor 
226 Msgr. William Mc Cumber 
wmccumber@archstl.org  
 

In Residence 
Rev. Patrick Russell 
 
 

Deacons 
Dcn. Fred Volansky 
Dcn. Bill Walbridge (Retired) 
Dcn. Richard Tadlock 
   deaconrichard@charter.net 
 

Parish Manager 
225 Mark Vogt 
mvogt.abvm@gmail.com  
 
 

Director of Stewardship &   
Liturgy 
247 Jeannette Hamann 
abvmjeannette@yahoo.com 
 
 

Parish Secretary 
221 Peggy Brewer 
Bulletin Announcements: 
peggy.assumption@yahoo.com 
(by Tuesdays at 9:00am) 
 

 

Bookkeeper 
234 Mary Knapp 
 

Director of Religious  
Education and PSR Director 
328 Anne Marie Quan  
636.240.1020  
 

 

Baptism/Wedding Coordinator 
235  Angie Gloriod 
 

Director of Youth Ministry 
243 Becky Whitaker 
becky.assumptionlt@gmail.com 
 

Director of Music Ministry 
326 Parker Bishop 
parker.assumptionmusic@gmail.com 
 
 

Parish Day School/Preschool 
Principal: Dr. Patricia Hensley 
636.240.4474 
 

Child Safety Coordinator  
Lynn Crews  314-578-0741 
lynn.assumption@gmail.com 
 
 
 

Sunday Pre School 
Denise Hoehne 314.954.3192 

 

Parish Council 
Abvparishcouncil3721 
@gmail.com 

 

School Board 
abvmschoolboard@gmail.com UPDATE 
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Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

“…living the 
truth in love, 

we should 
grow in every 

way into 
Him…from 
whom the 

whole body, 
held and 

joined      
together by 

every        
supporting      
ligament 

brings about 
the body’s 
growth and 
builds itself 

in love.”  

- Ephesians   
4:15-16 

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE  
REPOSE OF THE SOUL OF: 

 

Shirley Fogg 
Mother of Geraldine Belinski 

 

ASH WEDNESDAY COLLECTION 
Thank you for contributing to support 
the Church in Central and Eastern Eu-
rope at this time, as they strive to serve 
so many refugees from Ukraine.  We 

collected (and forwarded) $5,555.21 on Ash 
Wednesday and last weekend.  Please continue to 
keep them in your prayers. 



March 13, 2022 St. Francis . . . Pillar of Prayer 

 

“For thus says 
the Lord: When 

you call Me, 
and come and 
pray to Me, I 
will listen to 

you.  When you 
look for Me, 
you will find 

Me.  Yes, when 
you seek Me 
with all your 

heart, I will let 
you find Me…”  

 

Jeremiah 
29:10-13 

 
 
Mass Times/Intentions 
 
 
 
Reconciliation 

6:30am Peggy & Ray Vollmer 
8:00am Mark Stelzer 
 
___________________________ 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

MONDAY 03.14.22 

6:30am Pat & Don Eynard 
8:00am Clifford Dunn 
6:00pm  Priest Intention 
___________________________ 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

6:30am Valoise Scholten 
8:00am Patricia Francis Mueller 
 
—————————————–——     
7:30 -7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

WEDNESDAY 03.16.22 TUESDAY 03.15.22 

PRAY, PRAY, PRAY 
 

This year is the 40th Anniversary of 
Our Lady, the Blessed Virgin Mary, 
appearing in Medjugorje.  Our Blessed 
Mother is still giving the visionaries 
messages every month.  In every mes-
sage she says, “Pray, Pray, Pray.”  We 
can do this.  Every Tuesday evening, 
beginning at 5:15pm, Rosary and Per-
petual Help Devotions, are held in the 
Chapel along with Exposition of the 
Blessed Sacrament.  Think about our 
world situation and then please come 
to “Pray, Pray, Pray.” 

The Assumption Legion of Mary would like to offer the picture of Our Lady of Guadalupe to visit your home. 
Spend a week with the image and let our Mother help her children at their time of need.  For more information contact 
Diane Donnelly (978) 223-8597 or dianedon63@gmail.com or Kathy at (314) 308-7332 mikebsr8518@gmail.com. 

The Legion of Mary would like to extend an invitation to 
all Active and Auxiliary members to the Annual Acies 
ceremony.  The Acies will take place this year on March 
20th at 1:30pm at St. Matthias Catholic Church, 796 
Buckley Road, St. Louis, MO 63125.  All attendees are 
requested to bring a mask to wear. The Acies is a yearly 
consecration of legionaries to Our Lady. This is a 
"ceremony in which the legionaries as a body assemble to 
renew their fealty to Mary, Queen of the Legion, and 
from her to receive strength and blessing for yet another 
year's battle with the forces of evil."  For more infor-
mation please call Kathy at 314-308-7332. 
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6:30am Priest Intention 
8:00am David Tabaska 
 
___________________________ 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

THURSDAY  03.17.22 

6:30am  Priest Intention  
8:00am  Henry Prinster 
 
___________________________ 
7:30-7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

FRIDAY  03.18.22 

8:00am  Ronald Hanebrink 
5:00pm  People of the Parish 
 
___________________________ 
4:00-4:50pm Church 
Or by appointment 

SATURDAY 03.19.22   

8:00am Rose (Angie) Powers  
10:00am Ronald Wisniewski 
12:00pm  Ruth Ell 
5:30pm  Priest Intention             
___________________________ 
By appointment 

SUNDAY  03.20.22 

 

PRAYER:  
A heart to 

heart with God 
"Our strength 

comes  
from the  

Eucharist" 

St. Francis … Pillar of Prayer 

March 13, 2022 — Second Sunday of Lent 
GN 15:5-12, 17-18; PS 27:1, 7-9, 13-14; PHIL 3:17-4:1 or PHIL 3:20-4:1; LK 9:28B-36 

 
 

In last week’s Gospel, we followed Jesus into the desert where He fasted and prayed. This week, He leads 
us up a mountain to witness His Transfiguration. Why both experiences? 
 

He is preparing us to go with Him in a few short weeks to a hilltop — Golgotha — where He will lay down His life for our sake, and 
then finally to take us to an empty cave where He triumphed over sin and death once and for all.  
 

Jesus perfectly understands our humanity. He knows we need desert experiences — times of self-denial and testing — to arrive at 
mountain-top moments when we see and feel His glorious presence in our lives. The purpose of these two types of experiences is 
summed up in the description of the Apostles who were with Jesus at that mountain-top experience in today’s Gospel: “Peter and his 
companions had been overcome by sleep, but becoming fully awake, they saw his glory….” 
 

The reason for all of our fasting and prayer and almsgiving during lent is to be reawakened to all God has done for humanity, and to 
all that He has done for each of us personally. It is all too easy to get lulled into complacency in our daily routines, to “sleepwalk” 
through life, getting up and getting ourselves out the door, going to work, returning home for dinner and dishes, meetings, or sports 
activities, and finally flopping on the couch to watch TV until bedtime. While there is nothing inherently sinful in this routine, as 
Christian stewards, we are called to so much more! 
 

This Lent, let us train ourselves, or more precisely, allow Him to train us to say “Yes” to His will and to offer our lives back to 
Him in gratitude. In so doing, we, too, will become “transfigured.” This is what it means to live fully awake; this is a stewardship 
way of life and it is glorious indeed. 
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FORMATION 
Continuous 
conversion 

of mind and 
heart 

"Following 
Jesus is the 
work of a 
lifetime" 

St. Vincent de Paul … Pillar of Service 

From the  Principal’s  Pen 
     Assumption Results for the Math Festival at SDHS 

 

The following students represented Assumption School  
at the St. Dominic Math Festival: 

 

Grade 6: Timmy Johnson, Sam Molitor , Daniel Duffy, Char lotte Thomas, Colby Arnold,  
Matthew Cook, Danica Willis, Sam Illy, Ivy Schenk, and Timothy Dang 
Grade 7: Ben Heckhar t and Declan Jeffreies 
Grade 8: Jack Eckhard, Nathan Dang, Beni Boss, and Lorenzo Cornelius 
 
The following students received awards for high performance on the Individual Test: 
Good: Sam I, Danica W, Timothy D, Sam M, Ben H 
Superior: Daniel D, Colby A, Jack E, Nathan D, Benji B 
Excellent: Declan J  
 

The following students received awards for high performance on the Double/Triple Teams Test: 
Good: Jack E/Ben H/Danica W, Timothy D/Daniel Duffy, Timmy J /Sam M/Lorenzo C 
Superior: Sam I /Declan J /Nathan D 
 

6th graders Daniel Duffy and Colby Arnold and 7th grader Declan Jeffr ies scored in the top 
seven of 6th/7th graders from all schools and made it to the 3rd Round of the Elimination Round! 
 

8th graders Jack Eckhard, Nathan Dang, and Benji Boss the top twenty of 8th graders from all 
schools and made it to the Elimination Round!  

 

Congratulations Nathan Dang for 
lasting several rounds and taking 
2nd Place overall!  

Thanks	for	reading	about	
Assumption	School	

	

Pat	Hensley	

Now through March 20, the Permanent Deacons and 
the Respect Life office, are collecting diapers for in-
fants, toddlers and adults as part of our Pro-Life ser-
vice project to assist families in need. We would ask 
that you please consider purchasing infant, toddler or 
adult diapers on your shopping list and bring them to 
the Diaper Corral, next to the main bathrooms in the 
Parish Hall Foyer.  Questions? Call Deacon Richard 
Tadlock at 314-397-2433.  We would like to stress the 
need for the larger size diapers, 3's, 4's and 5's. Thank 
you and God Bless!!! 
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Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

Have a question?  Contact Becky Whitaker,  
Director of Youth Ministry  

636-240-3721 ext. 243 or becky.assumptionlt@gmail.com   

FOR-
MATION 

Continuous 
conversion 

of mind 
and heart 
"Following 

Jesus is the 
work of a 
lifetime" 

Hello from Assumption Youth Ministry! It has been so good 
to be back in action for an incredible semester of fun, faith and 
community with Life Teen and our EDGE Middle School Youth 
Ministry. Thank you for your prayers! The young Church is 
alive and well and we can’t wait to see how the Lord puts the 
teens at His service.  

 

Currently, we are gearing up for our Luke 18 Retreat which will be April 8-10. This is an all-hands-on
-deck kind of weekend and we need lots of help to make it happen! Between our  teens who lead 
the retreat, volunteers to feed our 100+ hungry teens and middle schoolers, families to open their 
houses as sleep houses, there is something for everyone! If you are interested in being part of this 
amazing Confirmation retreat for our 8th Graders, please reach out! We’d love to have you. Praying for 
you! -Becky  
 
 

Here’s what’s going on this week: 
 
 
 

March 13 – NO Life Teen: Spring Break 
 
 

March 16 – EDGE: 3 – The Triduum 
All 7th & 8th graders are invited to the EDGE - our new middle school youth ministry program! In tan-
dem with 7th & 8th grade PSR, EDGE seeks to foster community, joy, and getting to know Christ and 
the teachings of our faith in a powerful and dynamic way. 
This Wednesday, we continue our focus on the Season of 
Lent as a time of grace to grow in our relationship with the 
Lord. Middle Schoolers, you can expect fun, games, real 
talk and the transformative power of our Catholic faith. 
 

Save the Date:  
April 8 – 10: Luke 18 Retreat 
July 15-17: Steubenville Conference 
August 1-5: Life Teen Camp 

 

Connect with us on Social Media:  
Instagram: @assumption_life_teen // @assumption_edge 
Facebook: Assumption Life Teen // Assumption EDGE 

Assumption Adoration Chapel 
 

Adoration is available 24/7 in the old church by using 
the code at the north transit entrance. EXPOSITION on 
Tuesday begins after the 8:00am Mass and through Ro-
sary at 5:15pm, followed by Perpetual Help Devotions 
and Mass at 6:00pm  during Lent. Please sign up at as-

sumptionbvm.weadorehim.com. 

March 12/13 
St. Vincent De Paul  

Food Pantry weekend! 

 

Thanks to the donations from Scouting For Food,  
the O'Fallon Fire Department, local businesses and our 
own parishioners during the holiday season, our shelves 
have been well stocked, but are now running low on the 
following items: crackers, canned pears, canned oranges, 

canned mixed fruit, applesauce, Chicken Helper,  
Tuna Helper, deodorant, shampoo, conditioner,  

laundry detergent, dryer sheets, dish soap, razors.  
Thank you for your continued support! 

Catholic Renewal Center’s Lenten retreat is being 
given by Father Jim Theby, pastor of Our Lady of Lourdes in 
Washington. The focus is on Luke 15:11-32, Parable of the 
Prodigal Son. It is a perfect theme for reflecting on the Father’s 
love and redemption. Enrich your Lenten experience on March 
18 & 19 at the Cardinal Rigali Center. For more information 
contact the CRC at 314-731-6100. 



March 13, 2022 St. Vincent de Paul … Pillar of Service 

 

HOSPITALITY: 
Christian  
Kindness  

"We are ALL  
hospitality 
ministers" 

 

RCIA  
Catechumen 
Rachel  
Howard 
 
~Please pray  
   for RACHEL 

RCIA  
Catechumen 
Pete  
Young 
 
~Please pray  
   for PETE 

RCIA  
Candidate 
Pedro 
Iwen, Jr 
 
~Please pray  
   for PEDRO 

RCIA  
Catechumen 
Mandy 
Creibaum 
 
~Please pray  
   for MANDY 

RCIA  
Catechumen 
Chiharu 
Hunt 
 
~Please pray  
  for CHIHARU 

RCIA  
Catechumen 
Julie 
Dean 
 
~Please pray  
   for JULIE 

RCIA  
Candidate 
Paula 
Hafer-
kamp 
 
~Please pray  
   for PAULA 

RCIA  
Catechumen 
Gabbi 
Schlapper 
 
~Please pray  
   for GABBI 

RCIA  
Catechumen 
Kyla 
Baum-
hover 
 
~Please pray  
   for KYLA 

 

 During this time of year, we present to you our RCIA members prayer requests.   

Each man, woman and child are invited to choose multiple members and journey with 

them through your prayers, to the Easter Vigil.  As a family, you and your children can draw pictures for them, 

write prayers and welcome them on another piece of paper and put them  in an envelope.  Please cut out 

these cards and return in one of two ways: Return to the designated box in the Narthex or mail to:  Elaine 

Schmersahl 2932 Eagle Pointe Drive Wentzville, MO. 63385.  We need these returned by  April 3rd.  

The cards will be given to our special friends on our Spiritual Retreat Day on April 10th.    
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Weekly Offertory 
 
Actual Collections 
Budget Target 
Surplus / (Shortfall) 

     7/1/2021 - 1/30/22 
 

$              1,270,150 
$    1,344,000 
$            (73,850) 

We are grateful to you for your presence,  

your participation, and your financial  

support of Assumption Parish. 

Our Gifts to God and Parish 

The Bible Teaches It (Mal 3:10-12) 
We Believe It (Acts 4:32-36) 

God Honors It (Gen 14:18-20) 

TITHING 

 
 

St. Vincent de Paul … Pillar of Service 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The Rite of Sending and The Rite of Election that was  
celebrated last Sunday formally brings to an end the cate-
chumenate period, the time that these individuals have 
spent exploring church teachings and reflecting on the 
Word of God. Did you notice that only certain people 
signed the Book of Elect?   According to the Rite of Chris-
tian Initiation of Adults, in the combined rite for sending 
catechumens and candidates (530-546), it is clear that only 
catechumens sign the Book of the Elect even when candi-
dates participate in this combined rite of sending/election. 
 

For those of us who are baptized (Candidates), we can  
recall that it is God who first chose us, and we responded 
by professing our faith and entering into the waters of  
baptism. In the same way, it is God who first called and 
chose the catechumens (unbaptized). Their signature,  
then, is not just a sign of their commitment to be faithful  
to the God who chose them; it is a sign that God has 
placed their names onto the roll of those who will put 
their lives on the line, first by dying in the waters of  
baptism, then by sacrificing themselves and living as  
resurrected people every day after.  
 

Loan taken out in 2013 for expansion of our school 
Original Loan                 $ 3,306,127 
Current balance owed              $ 1,236,010 
Monthly payment            $      20,923 
    
 

Last expected payment, August 2026 

February 27, 2022 
 

$             32,367 
$               34,500 
$                  (2,133)      

“As each one 
has received 

a gift, use it to 
serve one 
another as 
good stew-

ards of God’s 
varied grace.”   

  
- 1 Peter  

4:10 

 

Weekly Queen of Hearts...every Tuesday.  5pm. 
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 BULLETIN NOTICES 
Submit to Parish Office 

(peggy.assumption@yahoo.com) 
by Tuesday 9:00am 

 

WEBSITE: www.assumptionbvm.org 
 

facebook.com/@assumptionmedia 
assumptionparish 

OFFICE INFORMATION 
403 N Main Street, O’Fallon MO 63366 

636.240.3721 Parish Office 
Hours - Mon-Thu 8:00am–4:00pm 

                              Fri 8:00am-3:00pm 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
636.272.4758 (Helpline) 

 

ASSUMPTION SCHOOL: 636.240.4474 

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION 
Religious instruction in the Catholic faith. Call 
636.240.1020 for information or to register. 

MINISTRY OF CONSOLATION 
For one-on-one grief support, contact Kris 
Bohn at 636.795.2611, and for information 
regarding our grief support series, which is  
held twice per year, contact Lynn Crews at  
314-578.0741. 

 
                     Knights  of  Columbus  Fish FrY ~ March 18th 

             And ALL Lenten Fridays!!    March 25 and April 1, 8 and 15 
 

The Knights of Columbus Hall is OPEN!   
5:00-7:00pm~Dine In and Take Out! 

  

MENU: Fried Cod/Catfish Meal or Sandwich, Chicken Strips. Green Beans,  
Coleslaw, Mac N Cheese, Desserts.  Tea and coffee free, Full Cash Bar available: 
beer, wine and mixed drinks. You can pay either with a credit card or cash.   

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

“…living the 
truth in love, 

we should 
grow in every 

way into 
Him…from 
whom the 

whole body, 
held and 

joined      
together by 

every        
supporting      
ligament 

brings about 
the body’s 
growth and 
builds itself 

in love.”  

150th Anniversary 
Video is now 

available on DVD! 
Did you purchase a 

150th Heritage Book? If so, please 
come by the parish office and pick up 
your free 150th Anniversary DVD – 
parishioner interviews included! We 
still have Heritage Books available 
for purchase for $35!  If you did not  
purchase a Heritage Book, you can 
purchase the DVD set for just $10. 

Men of Assumption Parish… 
The Creator of the Universe heard the 
cries of his people, his children through-
out history.  Our prayers went up and he 
came down! He calls us friends. He opens up the secrets of his 
heart.  He gives us everything that is his. How do we respond to 
such a love… Become a man after God’s own Heart!!! 
 

This week’s session is titled, “Learning the Secrets of God”  
Speaker: Steve Bollman 
Understanding the Knowledge That Transcends Words 
How God Reveals His Divine Life to Us 
Understanding the Mystery of the Holy Trinity 
The Temple of God at the Home in Nazareth 
The Trinitarian Mystery at the Home in Nazareth 
Pathway to the Heights of Mystical Union with God 

 

See you there! Join us for… “That Man is You!” 
This Saturday, March 19th, in the lower hall of the Knights of 
Columbus building. Our start time is 7:15am with Breakfast and 
a short video and table discussion. For more information, call 
Deacon Richard at 314-397-2433  
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CHURCH NAME AND ADDRESS 
  Assumption Church #083750 
  403 N. Main Street 
  O’Fallon, MO 63366 
 
 TELEPHONE 
  636 240-3721 EXT 221 
 
 CONTACT PERSON 
  Peggy Brewer 
 
 SOFTWARE  Adobe X 
  Windows XP 
 
 PRINTER 
  Toshiba e-Studio 4555 
 
 TRANSMISSION TIME 
  Wednesday 4:00 
 
 SUNDAY DATE OF PUBLICATION 
  March 13, 2022 
 
 NUMBER OF PAGES SENT 
  1 THROUGH 13 
 
SPECIAL INSTRUCTIONS 
 
 

Please send  
1200 copies  
of the bulletin!  
 
 
 


